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September 16, 2016 
 
Mr. Randy Ewell, GM/CEO 
Mt. Wheeler Power 
P. O. Box 151000 
Ely, NV 89315 
 
Re:  In the Matter of Mt. Wheeler Power, Inc.’s Tariff Revisions, Docket No. 16-031-T04 
 
Dear Mr. Ewell: 
 
 The Commission reviewed the August 15, 2016 filing by Mt. Wheeler Power, Inc. (Mt. 
Wheeler) and the September 14, 2016 action request response filed by the Division of Public 
Utilities (Division). Mt. Wheeler proposes to implement Rate Code OLS-LED and phase out the 
current Rate Code OLS when lighting failure occurs or new service is requested. Because this 
filing involves a rate increase of an electrical cooperative, it is governed by Utah Code Ann.  
§ 54-7-12(7).  
 
 The Division represents that Mt. Wheeler met and approved the proposed new rate on 
September 13, 2016. The Division further represents that Mt. Wheeler notified its members of 
the proposed changes in July 2016 (which we infer to mean Mt. Wheeler mailed notice of the 
meeting to its members at least 10 days in advance of the meeting). The Division recommends 
the Commission acknowledge the changes to Mt Wheeler’s tariff. 
 
 Based on the Commission’s review of the filing and the Division’s comments, the 
Commission acknowledges the filing as complying with Utah Code Ann. § 54-7-12(7). 
Accordingly, it is available for public inspection at the Commission. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
/s/ Gary L. Widerburg 
Commission Secretary 
DW#289081 


